
NEXT REGULAR MEETING: WEDNESDAY, SEPT. 19, 2001 AT 6:00 P.M. 

MINUTES OF THE RP HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

August 15, 2001 
 
Chairman Al Zaccone called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m., it having been 
duly noted that notice of this meeting has been published in accordance with the 
rules of the Sunshine Law.  Roll call was taken.  Commission members present 
were:  Al Zaccone, Edward Arcari and Edwin Holmberg.  Mary Romme arrived at 
6:02 p.m. after roll call was taken.  
 
The minutes of the July 18, 2001, meeting were approved. 
 
New Business:  None submitted. 
 
Old Business:  None submitted. 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness to be used as the Commission’s application 
was discussed.  Two changes were made since the last discussion: page 1, 
section 3 – No internally lighted signs are permitted; page 2, section 1A – 
Drawing shall be prepared by a licensed design professional.  This was also 
added to Section 2A. 
 
Mary Romme questioned if perhaps a cover letter should be included with the 
application and also include what material is and is not acceptable and what 
colors are acceptable.  Al Zaccone does not feel a cover letter is necessary 
because the application is self-explanatory.  As far as materials and colors, the 
Commission feels that the guidelines will clearly define what is expected when 
they are available and given with the application. 
 
Al Zaccone said that hopefully scheduled at the end of this month Fred Rosen, 
Hugh Boyd, Commissioner Anlian and he as well as the attorney would meet to 
see if there are any last minute changes.  Hopefully, the guidelines should go out 
to print next month. 
 
A motion was made by Al Zaccone and seconded by Ed Holmberg approving the 
revised application to be used by the Commission in accepting applications.  All 
were in favor of this motion. 
 
Al Zaccone advised that he would not be available for the September 19 
meeting.  Mary Romme will chair the September meeting. 
 
At this time, Sonnia Feldstein arrived at the meeting.  Mrs. Feldstein will be 
submitting the sign as discussed at a previous meeting.  Al Zaccone informed 
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Mrs. Feldstein that the application still must be submitted to the Commission so 
that the Commission is aware of the exact color and size before it can be 
approved.  Mrs. Feldstein was advised to come back to the September 19, 2001, 
meeting with her application to be approved. 
 
Mary Romme advised that the Berlow’s sign had been removed and the new sign 
was installed.  The new sign is smaller than the previous sign and the 
surrounding bricks seem to be covered in tar. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:14 p.m. 
 

           Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       Barbara DeLuca 
cc:  Carol Todd, Building Department    
       Martin Durkin, Esq. 
       Mrs. Sonnia Feldstein 
 


